TOWN OF BALDWIN
TOWN BOARD MEETING
AUGUST 11, 2021

THIS REGULAR MEETING of the Town of Baldwin was held at the Town of Baldwin Town Hall and called
to order at approximately 6:00 p.m. by Supervisor Purvis. Those present were Councilwoman Purvis and
Councilman Steiner. Those absent were Councilman Sherwood and Councilman Conklin.

Also present were Paul Tillotson, Faith Marmor, Anna Pirro, Robert Rosekrans and Brian Hyland.

PUBLIC COMMENTS

Robin Rosekrans made a statement as to last month’s meeting and it being really crazy. She wanted to
point out that just because there is something on the books does not mean that you need to turn in
every person in the neighborhood for everything. She is going to have things looked into as to what can
be changed because her feeling is that if it is not affecting your well water, you need to mind your
business. Itis your own personal property and you should be able to do what you need to do. She does
not agree with turning in everybody for crazy stuff. If you are going to do that, | should be able to know
who has turned me in because people in glass houses should not throw stones, and the individuals that
were doing this two months ago- they have things, she just knows some stuff, but they shouldn’t be
throwing stones - they have their own issues going on and things that they have done that maybe they
shouldn’t have done, people need to stop judging each other. Not everyone can keep up with the
Jones’, they live within their means. She just wants people to stop it. When she first starting coming
here they were bothering people by the cemetery, next it was the Saw Mill, now it is this guy whose
poor house has been burnt down - give people a break. If you don’t like it, don’t look, drive by. Go see if
you can help the person either financially or physically, get a trailer and help them clean up, do not sit
there and complain about it. It really bothers her that people are making judgments against people and
itis not okay. She is looking to have things looked into. She needs to get with the Code Enforcement
Officer and get some more information and see what we can do. She is just saying it needs to stop.

COUNTY LEGISLATURE

The County Legislature stated that he understands that the Town of Baldwin is okay on the relief money.

Supervisor Purvis stated that we received paperwork saying that we need to register with SAM.gov, get a
SAM Number. We will be taking care of it.

He stated that he still has $2,000.00 in his Community Fund that is available to anybody that applies for
it. He said he does not know where we stand with the park as we were originally going to look into that.
The Town can apply online at the County website under Community Fund. There is a breakdown of what

this money can be used for. Councilman Steiner stated that it would be good to get a camera in the park
if acceptable.

At last Monday night’s meeting, the mask mandate came out. The County Executive is within his rights



declaring State of Emergency and requiring masks in County buildings. This has not been extended
throughout the County yet. There was question as to whether this applies to Park Station and buildings
there, and this is something he will try to find out.

Someone asked about tearing the First Arena down, just a remark in passing. The cost of refurbishing
the First Arena would be anything from $6,000,000.00 to $9,000,000.00. Supervisor Purvis asked if this
was a consideration, to which Mr. Hyland stated that it is not, just a passing remark that someone picked
up on and social media took up.

MINUTES

A Motion was made to accept the July 14, 2021 Town Board Meeting Minutes by Councilman Steiner,
seconded by Councilwoman Purvis, All Ayes.

SUPERVISOR

Every time there is a change in the person that handles any SAM User Account, you have to go through
and do everything to re-register. The best thing to do is for the one being registered as the SAM User
Account person to be the Clerk, with her age and what not she would be the one to be here the longest
and where it would carry on the longest without having to do the change around. Supervisor Purvis
made a Motion in the form of a Resolution No. 20-2021 (8R-2021) to appoint Faith Marmor, Town Clerk,
as the SAM User Account Individual/Administrator, seconded by Councilman Steiner, All Ayes.

HIGHWAY

Paul Tillotson reported that they have been working on Elston Hollow Road cleaning ditches, removing
trees and pulling shoulders to get ready for grinding next year. They are going to wait until next year to
grind the whole road and stone and oil. So for next year the Chips Budget, we will have to have
$260,000.00 in Chips. This year rollover should be almost $150,000.00. The previous Resolution to
increase this year’s Chips to an additional $60,000.00 is not needed. Paul Tillotson will let Bard know.

They hauled in from Stermers to Fire Station 2,200 tons. This is half of gravel we will need for Elston
Hollow next year.

They helped the County for a week hauling stones for stone and oil.
They went over to Van Etten and helped them a couple days with their stone and oil job.

There is a big tree on Herrington and Elston Hollow that should come out. He received a quote from
Floyd Tree Service in the amount of $2,600.00. A Motion was made in the form of a Resolution No. 21-
2021 (8R2-2021) to allow Paul Tillotson to have the tree removed as long as the price is not over the

initial $2,600.00 quote given by Floyd Tree Service by, Councilman Steiner, seconded by Councilwoman
Purvis, All Ayes.



Some pipes were installed on Joe Green Road and Elston Hollow Road.

PUBLIC WELFARE AND SAFETY COMMITTEE

The Fire Department now has seven NYS EMTs in Baldwin.

BANNER PROGRAM COMMITTEE

Another banner has been ordered. Nothing new to report on banners to go up once Hometown Hero
Banners are taken down.

INTERNET PROGRESS COMMITTEE

No report was given.

ANIMAL CONTROL

No report was given.

ASSESSOR

No report was given.



TOWN OF BALDWIN

INCOME AND EXPENITURES
JULY 2021

INCOME:

GENERAL FUND $ 17,566.61
HIGHWAY FUND $ 36,833.58
TOTAL S 54,400.19
EXPENDITURES:

GENERAL FUND $ 23,147.12
HIGHWAY FUND $ 69,075.57
TRUST AND AGENCY S 1,007.81

TOTAL $ 93,230.50



TOWN CLERK'S MONTHLY REPORT
TOWN OF BALDWIN, NEW YORK JULY, 2021
TO THE SUPERVISOR: PAGE 1
Pursuant to Section 27, Subd 1 of the Town Law, I hereby make the following statement of all fees and moneys received

by me in connection with my office during the month stated above, excepting only such fees and moneys the application
and payment of which are otherwise provided for by Law:

A2544
9 DOG LICENSES 59.00
TOTAL A2544 59.00
A2555
2 BUILDING PERMITS 125.00
TOTAL A2555 125.00
A2770
1 MISCELLANEOUS REVENUE 150.00

TOTAL A2770




TOWN OF BALDWIN

CODE ENFORCEMENT OFFICE

622 BRESSPORT, N CHEMUNG RD.
LOWMAN, N.Y. 14861
MONTHLY REPORT FOR August 2021

PERMITS ISSUED: 1

PERMITS DENIED:0

FEES RECEIVED: § 50
COMPLAINTS: 0

FOLLOW UP ON COMPLANTS : 2

WARNING VIOLATIONS ISSUED:0
TICKETS ISSUED: 0

CERTIFICATION OF OCCUPANCY / COMPLETION : 0

INSPECTIONS : 4

911 ADDRESSES ISSUED : 0

CODE ENFORCEMENT OFFICER
Martin Jerzak

NOTE : On Vacation From August 2 to the 14



OLD BUSINESS
There was no Old Business to be heard.
NEW BUSINESS

TOWN OF BALDWIN PARK INSURANCE - Faith Marmor reported that the approximate cost to add
insurance to the park would be $20.00 (to the premium). A Motion was made in the form of a
Resolution No. 22-2021 (8R3-2021) to add insurance to the park by Councilwoman Purvis, seconded by
Councilman Steiner, All Ayes.

PAYMENT OF BILLS - A Motion was made to pay the bills by Councilman Steiner, seconded by
Councilwoman Purvis, All Ayes.

EXECUTIVE SESSION

The Board did not go into Executive Session.

ADJOURNMENT

A Motion was made to adjourn the meeting by Councilwoman Purvis, seconded by Councilman Steiner,
All Ayes.

THE NEXT MONTHLY BOARD MEETING WILL BE HELD AT THE TOWN OF BALDWIN TOWN HALL ON
SEPTEMBER 8, 2021 BEGINNING AT 6:00 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted,

C %LLJ (3 M )y mer

Faith B. Marmor, Town Clerk




